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Well, the school year has started again which means it’s time to start 4-H again.  The Stars & Stripes 4-H Club has some exciting activities planned for the year.  
When are we meeting? 
Our first meeting will be Tuesday, September 9 from 5:30 to 7.    

Meeting times have moved this year.  Everyone – Cloverbuds (5-7 years old) and 4-Hers (8-18 years old) – will be meeting the 2nd Tuesdays of the month from 5:30 to 7.  We’ll usually have a business meeting, guest speaker or demonstration, craft or activity, and a snack.  I’m looking for an adult volunteer to help with Cloverbud planning this year.  

4-Hers (no Cloverbuds) will also be meeting Friday, September 26.  

These meetings are designed for the older members to take on more of a leadership role and get more in-depth with activities.  There was some interest in livestock judging last year, so I set up the meetings around this topic area, but this is really flexible.  It’s really up to the members to decide what they would like to do and how they would like to do that.  Times and dates are also flexible on these, but at the moment I have them on the 4th Fridays of the month so that the members don’t have to worry about homework as much.  I’m looking for an adult volunteer to take the lead on organizing these meetings.  
County Council meets Tuesday, September 16.

County Council meets on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.  This is a great opportunity for members and volunteers to get involved at the county level and meet people from other clubs.  
How are we going to stay in touch this year?  

I’ll be sending a lot of emails from our club e-mail address – starsandstripes4h@gmail.com.  We’ve had some issues in the past with it going to junk mail, so be sure to put it on the safe senders list.  If you have anything to be sent to the club, please e-mail me here.  I’ll also be doing more mailings and phone calls.

We’re still using the blog to keep you updated!  You can find the blog at http://starsandstripes4h.blogspot.com.  Please be assured that we’ll only post 4-H related info here such as meeting location changes, supplies needed, helpful links, etc.  We will only use first names of children and we will not identify anybody in any pictures.    
What projects will we be doing this year?

As a club, we will be participating in two projects – plants and animals.  We’ll be focusing on plants all year with our Cloverbuds and in our general meetings.  In December, we hope to get another club pig to raise and show at the Alachua County Youth Fair and Livestock Show.  Our club will be raising the pig together and the club will vote on which member gets to show it at the fair.  We also have several members who will be showing steers, heifers, swine, goats, rabbits, and chickens, so be prepared to hear a lot about their animal projects!  We’ll be filling out project books and record books at each meeting, so get ready!  
You can also participate in any individual activities you’re interested in, but you’ll want to get an adult volunteer to help you.  

Are there any costs?

We will be collecting snack money from each child for refreshments and supplies.  We’ll talk about a set amount at the first meeting.  This way, we’ll have snacks at every meeting.  If you have any special snack requests, just let us know.  

We’ll be collecting $1 from each child and volunteer at the beginning of this year.  We will be buying club insurance for the year for “just in case” moments.  Please have this ready at your first meeting.  

Are we doing a butterfly garden at the Tower Road Library?

I’d really like to, but I don’t have the time this fall to organize it.  We have a garden design (from a local landscape designer) and a plant list.  We’re working on collecting plants.  The library has been really supportive and the county has volunteered to put irrigation in for us.  If there’s a parent who would like to be the garden coordinator, we’ll work on it this fall.  Otherwise, we’ll probably wait till the spring/summer to get started.  
Do you need anything else from me?  

We can always use supplies for crafts such as paint, crayons, scissors, etc.  You can either donate to the club or bring supplies from home for each meeting.  Since we’re focusing on gardening to start with, potting soil, containers, plants, and seeds would all be helpful.  We’re also going to be checking out disposable cameras to members during meetings to record all their 4-H activities.  So, disposable cameras or film developing would be great!
Parent Volunteer Opportunities 

Our club has grown (which is very exciting!), so I’m really going to need some help from volunteers this year.  Please check out the volunteer positions listed below and let me know if you’re interested.  

Fall Helpers 

· Fall Snack Coordinator - I'd like to get a parent to coordinate snacks for the fall

· Cloverbud Helper - we're going to have a LOT of Cloverbuds this upcoming year (5-7 year olds) and some tag alongs (younger than 5).  I really need some help with planning activities and collecting meeting items for them.  
· 4-H Activity Leader – assist the older members with planning their Friday meetings and help to coordinate those meetings

· 4-H Service Leader – service is a big part of 4-H and youth learning.  We need volunteers to  help set up and coordinate service activities throughout the year (with help from the club officers).
· Livestock Judging Coach - last spring, we had some interest from our older members in forming a livestock judging team.  If they're still interested, we'll need to get a couple of coaches to help out with training them.  

· Project Leaders - help with a specific project activity (ex. vegetable gardening), helping kids carry out activities, identifying guest speakers - if you're interested in a specific project area, let me know and I can tell you more about it.  This past year, we mainly focused on gardening and swine.  We're willing to expand that if we have the project leaders to help with it.  Project leaders can also have sub-meetings to really get into content with interested members.  For example, some of the members have been interested in crocheting - we might meet every couple months just with the crocheters to go over new techniques and projects.  

· Field Trip #1 Organizer – Payne’s Prairie, December - contact trip site, relay information to club, set times and dates, come up with field trip ideas
· Field Trip #2 Organizer – State Fair, February - contact trip site, relay information to club, set times and dates, come up with field trip ideas
Butterfly Garden Helpers

· Garden Coordinator – communicate with the library, coordinate garden install, set calendar for club to maintain

· Library Plant Collector - take the lead on collecting the plants for the garden either by contacting nurseries or assigning plants/nurseries to families

· Arbor Builders - we've got a couple of arbors in the garden plan and we'll need some handy people to help show the kids how to build them - they can be out of lumber, bamboo, or a variety of other materials

Who do I contact if I have questions?  

If you have questions, you can always call Emily Eubanks, the Stars & Stripes club organizational leader.  

Emily Eubanks




Home: 377-2693




Cell: 258-2114



Work: 392-1831 ext. 246

E-mail: eee@ufl.edu 

You can also call Cindy Sanders, the Alachua County Extension Director at 955-2402 or e-mail her at cbsanders@ufl.edu.   
We hope to see you in September!
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